# REGULAR MEETING VIENNA CITY HALL 205 NORTH FOURTH STREET VIENNA, IL 62995 March 21, 2018 6:30 P.M. VIENNA CITY COUNCIL

The City Council of the City of Vienna met in regular session, Wednesday, March 21, 2018 at Vienna City Hall with the following members and guest:

# **ELECTED/APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:**

Jon Simmons, Mayor
Alan Racey, Alderman
Richard Owen, Alderman
Debbie Riddle, Alderman
Melissa Hill, Alderman
Austin Tuey, Alderman
Cheryl Myrick, Alderman
Aleatha Wright, City Clerk
Michelle Meyer, City Treasurer
Shane Racey, City Supt.
Jim Miller, Police Chief
Brent Williams, Fire Chief
Phil Morris, Depot
Margaret, City Librarian

### **GUESTS:**

Dale Russell Ryan Hill Ken & Heidi Wiggs

There being a quorum, Mayor Simmons called the meeting of the Vienna City Council to order at 6:33 p.m.

Alderman Myrick made a motion to approve the Omnibus Consent Agenda consisting of the March 7, 2018 City Council Meeting Minutes, Treasurer's Report and the Warrant (\$60,849.17). Alderman Hill seconded the motion. Roll call: Hill-yes, Riddle-yes, Myrick- yes, Owen-yes, Racey-yes, and Tuey- yes. Motion carried.

### **NEW BUSINESS**

Alderman Owen made a motion to Authorize and Approve TIF Facade Improvement Application submitted by Ken Wiggs for the location of 414 Court Street. Alderman Riddle seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Brief discussion took place on the resubmission of liquor license application from ROC One at the location of 201 North 1st Street seeking a Class A license to apply for gaming. New

information was provided to council that per ROC one's policy a two drink limit was in place as well as training for personnel. Alderman Hill made a motion to approve the application. Alderman Tuey seconded the motion. **Motion Carried.** 

Dale Russell, a member of the Vienna Fire Department was present to discuss Child Abuse Awareness Month to take place in April. Russell explained that a 24 walk -a-thon around the square was being organized by Family Counseling Center for Wednesday April 25th leading up to the main ceremony at noon on April 26th on the courthouse lawn. City officials were asked to participate in the walk along with first responders and county officials to bring more awareness to the cause. City officials agreed to participate.

Ryan Hill, JCYL Director was present to discuss repairs needed at the ballpark restrooms facilities and announce a date for the youth league fun day parade which would be taking place Saturday, June 9th. Hill thanked the city for assistance with funds used to improve the ballpark over the past few years and requested financial assistance with the current repairs needed. Hill stressed the need for restroom repairs as many tournaments would be taking place over the summer bringing many families to the ballpark. Discussion took place. City Treasurer was directed to look into funds to see if/what the city could commit.

Alderman Racey made a motion to Authorize and Approve Tourism Funds for Fourth of July fireworks display. Costs include Pyrotechnico, \$6,400.00, lead shooter, \$350.00, and D.J., \$250.00. Total cost, \$7,000.00.

# **PUBLIC COMMENT**

None

# CITY ELECTED AND APPOINTED OFFICIALS

Mayor Simmons mentioned a letter received by VHS Superintendent, Josh Stafford updating the city on the security coverage at the school.

City Supt Racey informed council of permit needed through EPA for water plant treatment process changes. Council gave consent to obtain permit. Racey said a new metal roof was replaced on concession stand at the ballpark. Racey mentioned starting project of replacement of a retainer wall on South 4th and Locust. Racey also said the electricity issue was fixed at the depot building.

Police Chief Miller informed council of residential property in violation of city ordinances. Miller said he gave a warning for cleanup as bags of trash and debris were scattered around the yard.

Fire Chief Williams informed council of roof repairs at the fire dept.

Alderman Riddle questioned the city's utility ordinance on charging a minimum bill when a service was disconnected. Clerk said the minimum fee is charged per ordinance.

Phil Morris updated council on happenings at the Depot.

As there was no further business to discuss Alderman Tuey made a motion to adjourn seconded by Alderman Owen.

Mayor Simmons declared the meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m.

APPROVED: April 4, 2018

Jon A. Simmons, Mayor

Aleatha Wright, City Clerk